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From the Principal 
 

Reflecting on Term 1 
Welcome to the last newsletter of Term 1. It has 
been an exciting term as we continue on our 
learning journey. Although we have had some 
recent Covid cases, for the most part we have 
been able to keep school life relatively normal. 
This term we have seen our new Student Voice 
team meet, Pupil Free Day occur, Parent 
interviews face to face, Excursions to Adelaide 
Central Markets, Anlaby Station and Kapunda 
Mines, SAPSASA Swimming and Athletics and 
finish off with Sports Day tomorrow. Thank you 
to our teachers and SSOs for their amazing 
efforts throughout the term. It has been 
wonderful to have parents/carers back on site, 
working in partnership with teachers in their 
child’s educational journey. Many 
parents/carers are now volunteering again, 
which is wonderful.  
 

Helping Children and Young People 
When families and schools work together, 
children are more likely to build good 
relationships and do better at school. There are 
simple things you can do at home, and with the 
school, to help your child to be their best.  
 

Parents play a big role in helping their children to 
be confident and enthusiastic learners by 
encouraging them to believe they can do well at 
school, and that trying hard and doing their best 
is important. Parents can also assist their child 

with organisation, navigating challenges and 
solving problems. 
 

Tip 1: Aim high – believe in your child’s 
potential  
When a parent holds high aspirations for their 
child, they do better at school. Showing your 
child that you believe in them and their ability to 
do their best at school is really powerful – it 
builds children’s confidence and helps them see 
themselves as someone who can do well. 
Research shows that what parents believe about 
their child’s ability to do well at school is linked 
to their actual achievements. 
 

Praise your child for trying hard (not just for 
doing well)  
Celebrate little successes.  
 

Aim high  
Let your child know you think that learning and 
school are important and that trying hard 
matters.  
 

Discuss your children’s dreams for the future 
with them  
This is important at any age. Talk to your child 
often about their hopes or ideas for the future. 
 

Grievance Procedure 
As mentioned earlier in the newsletter, positive 
relationships between home and school are 
more likely to see a child do well at school. When 
issues arise, it is important that the school and 
family work together to resolve them.  Should 
you have an issue that needs discussing, please  
 

  
 

School Newsletter No 04   
13th April 2023 

mailto:dl.0200.info@schools.sa.edu.au


 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER NO 04   13TH APRIL 2023 Issu 2 

 

 

 

Principal Comments Continued 
 

refer to our sites Grievance Procedure. This can 
be found on the school website (Parent 
Information, Policies and Procedures).  The first 
point of call is to speak to the relevant staff 
member about the issue. If you wish to meet 
with myself or another member of Leadership - 
please contact the front office to make an 
appointment for a phone call or face to face 
meeting. We will ask if you have spoken to the 
staff member concerned to work through your 
concern.  
 

2024 Reception enrolments  
We are beginning to plan for 2024 Reception 
enrolments. Registration of Interest for 2024 
enrolments is now open. For children who 
currently attend Kapunda Kindergarten, these 
students will receive their enrolment pack from 
Kapunda Primary school. They will be organised 
in consultation with the Kindergarten. If you 
have a pre-schooler getting ready for 2024 
Reception, that does not attend Kapunda 
Kindergarten, please contact the Front office for 
an enrolment form. 
 

Early Dismissal!  
Early dismissal of students will occur on Friday 
the 14th of April. Dismissal time will be at 
2.10pm Buses will run one hour earlier on these 
days in the afternoon. 
 

I wish all families a safe and enjoyable April 
holiday break. 
 

See you all again on Monday, 1st May for the 
commencement of Term 2. 
 

Kind regards, 
David Pitt  - Principal 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
TERM 1 

 
 

Friday 14th April 
Sports Day 

Last day of Term 1 – Early dismissal @ 2.10pm 
 

TERM 2 
 

Monday 1st May 
Back to School - Start of Term 2 

 

Monday 15th May to Wednesday 17th May 
Upper Primary Camp 

(Woodhouse Activity Centre) 
 

Wednesday 17th May 
SAPSASA Cross Country 

 

Starting Monday 22nd May 
SAPSASA Football Carnival 

 

Monday 12th June 
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 13th June 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 19th June 
School Photo Day 

 

Friday 30th June 
Rotary Achiever Award Assembly 

 

Thursday 6th July to Friday 7th July 
Middle Primary Camp (AFL Max) 

 

Friday 7th July 
Last Day of Term 2 – Early finish @ 2.10pm 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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Pastoral Care News – Term 1 Week 11 
 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS are so important 
particularly during school holidays when the kids 
are not in their usual routine and school 
environment. 
It helps them to: 

 Have a sense of belonging 

 Develop social & other skills e.g. getting 
along, trying something new 

 Create a network of people they can go to 
when they need help 

 Boost confidence & discover new friendships 
 

Examples of ways that kids and families can stay 
to connected to the community: 

 Walk or ride to the playground 

 Catch up with family friends, neighbours or 
extended family 

 Meet up with families of school friends 

 Visit the Library 

 Get involved at local sporting clubs, churches 
or volunteer groups. 

 

Being involved in activities in the community 
provide opportunities for children to build skills, 
follow their interests and ‘give back’ to their 
community. It also gives parents an opportunity 
to connect with other parents and adults within 
the local community. 
 

Keeping kids safe in the community: 

 Encourage your child to tell you where they 
are going and who they are connecting with 

 Meet with the parents or adults in the 
community yourself first to establish a 
connection 

 Make sure your kids know that if a situation 
or person makes them nervous or 

uncomfortable, it is important that they tell 
you and know how to contact you. 

 

Hope you all have a wonderful break over the 
school holidays. Stay safe and we look forward to 
seeing you next term. 
Ange 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
Dear Families, 
 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge has now 
commenced for 2023.  This year schools are 
celebrating 20 years of the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge.  To commemorate this milestone, 
Premier’s Reading Challenge are running an 
additional Challenge where students can 
challenge themselves to read 20 books instead of 
the usual 12. 
 

Challenge reading logs have been sent to 
classrooms for distribution (both 12 book and 20 
book reading logs).  If your child misplaces their 
Challenge reading log or has any questions about 
the Challenge, please ask them to either pop into 
the Library to see me, speak with their class 
teacher or visit the website www.prc.sa.edu.au 
for more information. 
 

Congratulations to the students who have now 
completed the Challenge.  Please note, all 
completed reading logs need to be returned to 
me by Friday, 8th September, 2023. 
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Autism Awareness Month  
 

Today at the Wellbeing assembly we will be recognising and celebrating Autism 
Awareness Month, which runs all through April. We will be doing this by reading 
the book Autism Spectrum Disorder, How does it feel?  by Melissa Reve. As we 
read through the book we will be highlighting some of the things that we already 
do at KPS to accept and support students with Autism and some of the things 
that we could all do to improve on this. Patrick Daniel, a Year 5 student and 

current house captain of Dutton, will be sharing his thoughts on what it is like going to KPS with Autism 
and some of the strengths and things that make him a fun person to be 
around. 
 

Understanding and accepting autism will be something that we 
continue to share at Wellbeing Assemblies throughout the year, and in 
the years to come, with the new role of Autism Inclusion Teacher 
beginning this year. 
 

The Wellbeing assembly will be today, Thursday 13th April, due to Sports Day being on the last day of term. 
 
 

 
Fun in the yard at KPS. 
There have been lots of great 
activities happening in the yard 
over the past few weeks. 
Archer and Jaxon have begun a 
Lego club in the LIP room on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
 
 
 

 

Zoe, Ella, Greta and Savanna 
have been organising an Art 
Club on Mondays and 
Wednesdays in the library. 
These students have done a 
great job of providing some 
extra fun for the kids at our 
school and it has been great 
to see so many different 
children getting involved. 
 

 
We also had some fun in 
the sun last week by 
putting music on the oval 
at lunch times. The 
children then begun their 
own dance circle with 
lots of laughs.   
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